Dear Governor Haley,

A generous and thoughtful gift to Planned Parenthood
Federation of America (PPFA) has been given in your
honor by:

Jennifer
Middlesex, NJ

At Planned Parenthood, our top priority is the safety
and well-being of our patients and staff. Our doors are
open today across the country, and nothing will deter
us from providing high quality health care to millions of
people.

We are grateful for this generous gift given in your
name.

Sincerely,

Planned Parenthood Federation of America




